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Greetings Council Member Kohl-Welles,
 
I’ve heard that there is a proposed Task Force that would represent 4Culture, King County Council and other art organizations throughout the county. I think this is a great idea and I applaud the council for wanting to take this measure to hear from the community and consider new information. I’m encouraged by the collaborative intentions of this move. My personal opinion is that partnership and outreach are the answers to all of the concerns regarding the cultural health, vibrancy and value of all the districts in our county. This is powerful step in that direction. 
 
My plea is that this Task Force be able to form and do its work before the proposed ordinance is voted on.  I think that is the wisest chain of events. It allows for much needed trust to be built on all sides, and for the opportunity to move forward through implementing the most comprehensive information possible into a great plan for our community. I urge you to contend for this chain of events.
 
As an example of the great efficacy of outreach I want to tell you about my visit to The Federal Way Arts Commission this week. I asked Charlie Rathbun from 4Culture to accompany me in an effort to get Federal Way artists and orgs plugged into county funding opportunities. The commissioners expressed that they feel Federal Way has been served well by 4Culture, but that they would welcome any new ways to facilitate greater awareness and access to 4Culture funding programs. Additional guests at the meeting were two organizers for the “Flavor of Federal Way”, a cultural festival celebrating the arts and diversity of Federal Way. One of the sponsors of this festival is the Diversity Commission of Federal Way. The organizers were thrilled to meet Charlie and the immediate result was the following:
      Charlie plugged them into the 4Culture Touring Roster as a way to access local artists to perform at the festival.  Through this program 4Culture will pay half of the artist’s fee.
      Charlie suggested the Open 4Culture grant program for participating artists that has a rolling deadline and is a great fit for this scenario.
      Charlie suggested that 4Culture have a booth at the Flavor of Federal Way festival.
      They exchanged contact information for continued communication.
 
I felt that this was an instant success in outreach and partnership and I hope it is as encouraging to you as it is to me to consider what is possible through this kind of collaborative action.

Thank you for all you are doing.

Sincerely,
Michelle de la Vega
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